
BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

BUDGET WORKSHOP 
OCTOBER 5, 2021 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO THE FLAG – The Berwick Township Board of Supervisors 

held a Budget Workshop on October 5, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. in the Municipal Building, 85 Municipal 

Road, Hanover, and any other business which may come before the Board. Present were 

Supervisors Pete Socks, Tom Danner, Barry Cockley, Earle Black, Scott Kennedy, Secretary Jean 

Hawbaker.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT  

 

Molly Helmstetter (New Hope Ministries) was present requesting a donation from the Board using 

the ARPA Funds. Ms. Helmstetter explained that New Hope Ministries is a Christian social service 

agency that shows the love and hope of Christ by serving our neighbors in times of need and 

supporting their efforts toward stability. A time will be set up for the Board to tour their facility. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 

1) Dental Renewal – Due to the increase in Humana’s rates, Scott Kennedy made a motion to 

approve United Concordia Dental, seconded by Earle Black. Roll Call: Black – yes, 
Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

1) 2022 Budget Workshop 

 

Adjournment was at 10:30 a.m. on motion of Barry Cockley, seconded by Scott Kennedy. Motion 

carried. 

 

        

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

       Jean A. Hawbaker 

       Secretary/Treasurer 

       BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
       BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 
 


